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At the start of the new field season, late March and early April, Miloš Popović and I 
visited biology and ecology students from Universities of Niš, Belgrade and Novi Sad.  
 
Our lectures included two segments: first on distribution of Emys orbicularis, and other 
reptile species in Serbia; and second part which introduced Biologer web site 
(https://biologer.org/) and android application for gathering distribution data. The 
lectures reached more than 150 interested naturalists. Educational leaflets were 
prepared and printed for the occasion (electronic version is available with this 
update). We had a good feedback during presentations and we are looking forward 
to include more people in development of Biologer database. 
 

 
A moment before our lecture at Faculty of Biology in Belgrade. ©Ana Golubović 
 

 
Lecture in front of biology and ecology students in Novi Sad. ©Marko Maričić 


